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Marijuana
and mixed
messages

Editorial from The (Bend) Bulletin:

Oregonians and those who work for them in the
Legislature continue to have mixed feelings about
marijuana, apparently. How else to explain a pair of
Senate hills that will be taken up when the Legisla-
ture convenes Tuesday?

Senate Bill 218 could limit the amount of weed in
the state by giving the Oregon Liquor Control Com-
mission the right to deny folks production licenses if
too much of the stuff'is being grown.

Senate Bill 365, on the other hand, would bar cities
and counties from imposing system development
charges on projects related to the production, process-
ing or retailing of marijuana.

The measures would intrude on the marijuana
market in ways that state law applies to little else.

As one example, while both state and federal
governments require would-be brewers to obtain
permits or licenses, neither decides whether your new
brewery will be the last one in the door. Permits and
licenses in hand, you have the right to brew your beer
even if the state is swimming in the stuff.

To be sure, there is a glut of marijuana these days,
and Oregon has a stake in seeing that what's grown
here stays here. One could make the case, however,
that trying to control the market by controlling the
supply is a sure way to drive some growers under-
ground.

As for system development charges, cities, park
districts and counties don’t generally waive the fees.
Bend did give builders more time to pay the fees
during the depths of the Great Recession, however.
Nor does Bend charge system development charges
on affordable housing, and it has, at least temporar-
ily, lowered some of them on day care facilities in an
effort to encourage their growth.

Marijuana businesses, like other businesses and
homeowners in the area, should pay system develop-
ment changes when new development occurs. Just as
the state shouldn’t try to control how much marijua-
na is grown, it also shouldn’t give marijuana business
owners a break not available to other Oregonians.

BAKER CITY

Herald

Serving Baker County since 1870

MONDAY, JANUARY 21, 2019
Baker City, Oregon

Write a letter
news@bakercityherald.com

! H0W ABOVT A coMHaaste 7

Hydropower vital for region

Recently, including in a column in this
paper, some have asserted that purchas-
ing power from the Bonneville Power
Administration (BPA) is an “outmoded”
model that should be jettisoned in favor
of other sources. In fact, BPA and its
utility customers are evolving with
the dynamic electricity industry, and
it is the local utilities like Oregon Trail
Electric Cooperative that are best able to
determine the precise mix of power for
future needs. With respect to the federal
hydropower system, to paraphrase Mark
Twain, reports of the demise of this flex-
ible and renewable source of electricity
have been greatly exaggerated.

BPA offers some of the cleanest and
lowest priced power in the country. But,
in order to retain this enviable position
it will need to continue to address the
challenge of increasing costs and reduced
revenue, This is not an issue unique to
BPA or even to the Northwest. Low
natural gas prices, and an influx of other
generation have reduced market prices
for selling surplus power. At the same
time, an onslaught of regulatory costs,
including fish and wildlife mitigation,
physical security, cyber security, and the
need to maintain aging infrastructure
have taken their toll.

Just as during a similar threat from a
dip in market prices in the 1990s, BPA
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and agencies that own the generation
assets are implementing a strategy to
strengthen financial health through cost
and debt management. Part of this plan
is to modernize to meet industry change
and better provide competitive power
and transmission services.

Some assertions about a failing federal
power system appear to be motivated
by long-held advocacy positions against
dams. These arguments are misguided in
their presumption that the needs of fish
(impacted by many factors) should mean
dismantling dams through which the
fish already see 96 to 98 percent survival
rates. There has even been fear monger-
ing about sediment buildup, ignoring
that the Army Corps of Engineers very
effectively provides any needed dredging
in the river.

These claims also tend to ignore the
enormous value and unique aspects of
power from BPA that is safe, reliable,
flexible, and 95-percent emission free.
Including the market purchases that
could contain coal or gas generation,
BPA’s power still enjoys a level of 27
pounds of carbon for each megawatt hour

of electricity, compared to the national
rate of 998 pounds. Studies showed that
to replace just one-eighth of BPA's power
with highly efficient gas generation
would increase CO2 emissions by over
two million metric tons each year, the
equivalent of adding more than 400,000
cars to the roads.

In addition, hydropower’s flexible
capacity enables more use of generation
from wind and solar. With large, cost-
effective battery storage not yet available,
intermittent renewable sources have
the added operational need and cost of
being integrated into the grid using other
generation such as hydropower that can
ramp to meet immediate demand.

The regional power planning entity,
the Northwest Power and Conservation
Council, stated, “the federal hydropower
system has been, and continues to be, the
foundation of the Northwest’s economy.”
As BPA and its utility customers evolve
to meet future needs, this valuable fed-
eral power system is a far cry from being
outmoded.

Scott Corwin is the executive director of

the Public Power Council, a not-for-profit
association that represents consumer-owned
electric utilities in the Pacific Northwest with
respect to power and transmission from the
Federal Columbia River Power System.
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Legislature should end pri

ison-based gerrymandering

Editorial from The Eugene Register-
Guard

Oregonians who live in the southeastern
part of the state have more voting power
in state legislative races than residents of
Lane County — about 5 percent more in
House races. It’s all thanks to the Snake
River Correctional Institution and the way
governments count prisoners in the census.
The Legislature has considered fixing that
discrepancy in the past but has repeatedly
failed to end prison-based gerrymandering. It
can’t afford to wait another year.

When the Legislature draws congressio-
nal and state legislative districts every 10
years, it relies on data from the U.S. Census
Bureau. The census counts prisoners as liv-
ing where they are incarcerated, not where
they came from. That leads to voting power
differentials.

After the 2010 Census, each Oregon House
district was supposed to have about 63,000
residents to ensure equal representation,
that being the population of the state divided
by 60, the number of House districts.

In District 60, which includes Baker,
Grant, Harney, Malheur and parts of Lake
counties, the Snake River prison’s 3,000
inmates pad the population figures. Those
prisoners can’t vote. They can’t participate
in local government. Rep. Lynn Findley has
never held a town hall at the prison (though
at least he understands the prison, having
served an advisory role there in the past).

Those 3,000 “residents” are nothing of the
sort, and 60,000 actual residents count the
same as 63,000 in Eugene’s House District
13. Put another way, 95 residents of Baker
County count the same as 100 residents of
Lane County.

This situation isn’t unique to Oregon or
to House District 60. It happens anywhere
there are large prisons. Mostly rural areas
wind up benefiting politically from having a
prison in their backyard. A large portion of
the prisoners might come from urban areas
that tend to vote Democratic, but because of
where they are incarcerated, they wind up
bolstering conservative rural politicians.

Oregon’s other large prisons are in Wilson-
ville, Pendleton, Umatilla and Salem, and
each of those places gets disproportionate
representation.

The effect is even more extreme in local
races. In Pendleton, prisoners were 28 per-
cent of one city ward after the 2010 census.

This system breaks the principle of one-
person, one-vote, and other states are fixing
it. California, for example, will count prison-
ers where they came from after the 2020

census. A few other states simply disregard
inmates when drawing political lines.

Oregon has considered ending prison-
based gerrymandering in the past, but legis-
lation failed to gain traction. A 2015 bill that
included Springfield Sen. Lee Beyer among
its bipartisan sponsors, died in committee.
House Speaker Tina Kotek backed a bill in
2010.

With a Democratic supermajority in both
chambers and strong urban representation,
this should not be a heavy lift.

When lawmakers get to work this week,
ending prison-based gerrymandering should
be a priority. The next census and redistrict-
ing are right around the corner, and correc-
tions officials will need time to develop and
test a system that provides accurate data. If
it doesn’t happen this year, Oregon will likely
have to wait another decade.
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